
Crosswoods Neighborhood Association 

Meeting Minutes Tuesday, July 5, 2022 

 

Meeting began at 4:30 pm at Southland Christian Church, Building A, Chapel 

Attendees: Joe Vonderheide, Retiring President; Mark Farley, Retiring Treasurer; Sarah Hanna Retiring 

Secretary; Becka Vonderheide, Retiring Board Member, Matt Winkler, President; Evan Ball; Treasurer, 

and Helena DiBiasie, Secretary 

Absent: Zeke Walters, Vice-President 

Matt Winkler chaired the meeting. 

The minutes from the May 3, 2022 meeting were passed out and reviewed.  The minutes were accepted 

without any questions or changes. 

Mark Farley read the treasurer’s report and it was accepted without questions or changes.  Evan Ball has 

become a signer on the bank account and will be preparing reports in the future. 

Old Business:  The wood fence on both sides of the Nicholasville Road entrance were inspected.   Some 

boards need to be replaced and painted.  This will be done in the Fall. 

Signage is still spotted in the development.  Matt reminded everyone that the signage is against the 

convenances and can be picked up and removed.  If signs are taped to the street sign poles, it was 

suggested that we call the business and remind them 

Matt Winkler reached out to the interim sheriff, Anthony Purcell, who will be invited to the September 

meeting.   

New Business:   

A Fall picnic was discussed and will be discussed again at the August meeting. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:00 pm. 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, August 2, 2022 at 4:30 pm at Southland Christian Church. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Helena DiBiasie 

 


